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 Chairman’s  Message
Dear members, we are living in difficult and confusing times. Many are finding it very 
difficult coping with the Covid restrictions we find ourselves under, particularly those 
who are alone or are suffering poor health. Yet we are better off than those 41 Australian 
soldiers who will not become war veterans from Afghanistan, and who will not be coming 
home and growing old. Less We Forget.
This morning I was pleased to have received my second Astra-Zeneca vaccination from my 
doctor. With two stepsons who live locally in the Wollongong area and who both work in 
Sydney on the railway, as well as a stepdaughter who works in a local hospital I now feel 
a little more comfortable. Mind you, their employers had not organised vaccinations for 
them even though they are in vulnerable situations to the Corona virus - this indicates a 
lack of health infrastructure and governance in this country.
I am also mindful that there are many Australians today facing serious difficulties due to 
Covid and the lock downs and I believe they are not receiving the assistance they need.
Your committee is still working on the membership audit for the Australian Electoral 
Commission. Our membership submission continues to be on extended time because 
the Electoral officers are closed due to Covid restrictions and we are unable to check 
membership details on their computers. The major parties are given their own electoral 
roll lists so they do not suffer the same restrictions.
I ask members if they have three names on the electoral roll, or a name other than their 
everyday name on the roll to please tell us. As an example, my friends call me Bob but on 
the electoral roll and in our membership list my first name is Robert. If this is the case with 
your name, please call or text me on 0421 650 995. It would be a big help!
Our August Zoom committee meeting suffered with three stoppages, but we persevered 
and finished the meeting in about three hours. The committee is working well together and 
will soon be sending out request for nominations to fill vacant spots on the committee.
We have recently supported the NSW Nurses and Midwives Association with their work to 
support a Private Members Bill in Federal Parliament to require registered nurses to be on 
duty in nursing homes 24/7.
We have also been communicating with the Council of the Aging, the West Australia Self 
Funded Retirees Inc, the Combined Pensioners and Superannuants Association of NSW, 
and independent MP Andrew Wilkie’s office in regards to his recent speech on the Cashless 
Debit Card.
During the last month there has been a lot of political activity, one might say, under the 
cover of the Covid news smoke screen. It would appear to be, as I believe it is called in 
news journalist’s terms, clearing the deck for an election. In other words, the Federal 
Government has been carrying out activities which need to be carried out before an 
election to please its supporters and which many of us are concerned about.
This is why this newsletter discusses many of those items as most are not covered in the 
mass media, yet you need to know about them.

Liberal and Labor team up to wipe out minor parties!!!
 With little warning and a lot of malice, the Liberal and Labor parties teamed  
up to pass legislation requiring minor parties to prove they have over 1000  

more members within the next three months, before the 2022 federal election. 
This is a major attack on democracy, to destroy the real opposition parties  

who take 30% of the votes.

STOP PRESS

SUPA URGENTLY NEEDS MANY NEW MEMBERS
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Chairperson 

Bob Patrech (NSW)� 0421 650 995

Secretary 

Warwick Stacey (NSW)� 0425 276 388

Treasurer 

Bob Patrech (NSW)� 0421 650 995

Committee 

Helen Ducker (NSW)� 0478 227 161

Bob Burdett (WA)� 0458 132 280

Kelvin Matthews (WA)�0499 185 028

Rod Hosking (VIC)� 0412 690 333

 �Your 
Committee

Graphic design of the Seniors 
United Party of Australia newsletter 
by graphic designer Ekaterina 
Mortensen 0423 172 342

 Helpful Information
Older  Person Advocacy Network� 1800 700 600
COTA NSW Older Person’s Covid-19 Support Line� 1800 171 866
Apply for an Aged Care Assessment� 1800 200 422
Information Hotline for older Australians  
during Covid-19 pandemic� 1800 171 866
My Aged Care� 1800 200 422
Disability Covid-19 Information Hotline� 1800 643 787
Centrelink Aged Pension� 13 23 00
British Pensioners in Australia� 1300 308 353
Aged Care Complaints Line� 1800 951 822
Australian Human Rights Commission� 1300 369 711
Commonwealth Ombudsman� 1300 362 072
Guardianship Tribunal� 1300 006 228
Telecommunications Industry Ombudsman� 1800 062 058

At the NSW Nurses and Midwives Association rally outside Scott Morrison’s office in 
Cronulla for repairing Aged Care earlier this year. Photo by Bob Patrech.

 Contact
FEDERAL PARTY
Seniors United Party of Australia
41 Bellevue Road, FIGTREE 
NSW 2525

	 	 bobpatrech@gmail.com 
	 	 0421 650 995

WESTERN AUSTRALIA 
DIVISION
Seniors United Party of  
Australia WA

	 	 supawa-admin@iinet.net.au 

	 0458 132 280

SUPA WELCOMES NEW MEMBERS
 You may be a senior now, or you may be younger,  
but at some time in the future you will be a senior.

It is in your interests, and the interest of all seniors,  
to join SUPA right NOW, as serious long term decisions are  

being made in the Federal parliament right now that 
NEEDED A STRONG VOICE FOR SENIORS.

 Currently seniors, who make up a very important part of  
Australian society, are neglected by both major political parties.  

A strong SUPA, even when not in parliament, can lobby for seniors.  
A SUPA member of parliament will be an even  

stronger voice for seniors.
A SUPA membership application form is at the end of this newsletter. 

Please consider joining, complete the form and send it to  
Membership, SUPA, 41 Bellevue Rd, FIGTREE,NSW 2525

SPREAD 
THE WORD - 

FORWARD THIS 
NEWSLETTER TO 
YOUR FRIENDS 

OF ANY AGE
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JOIN SUPA NOW - MAKE IT A STRONGER VOICE FOR SENIORS

 
Authorised by Warwick Stacey, Hon. Secretary, 4/55 Norfolk Road, Epping NSW  2121

 

 

APPLICATION FORM
 

SENIORS UNITED PARTY of AUSTRALIA
 
 
 

Please complete all details as requested so as to satisfy Electoral Commission requirements
 
 
 

Name Details (as on Electoral Roll)
First Name: Middle Names: 

 
 
 

Surname: 
 

Address Details (as on Electoral Roll)
Number & Street Name: 
 
 
Suburb: 
 
 

State: Postcode: 

HOME PHONE: 
 

MOBILE: 

EMAIL: 
 

Date of Birth:                                          
                                                               

Electorates: 
STATE ELECTORATE: 
 

FEDERAL ELECTORATE: 
 
 

Other Parties:
Are you currently a member of 
another political party? 
 

 
YES  / NO 

 
Details: 

Signature:
 
Signed: 
 

 
Date: 

Membership is by a donation of $10 which is tax deductible

POST TO:
Membership 
41 Bellevue Road, 
FIGTREE 
NSW 2525 

BANK DETAILS:
Account Name: Seniors United Party of Australia 
Bank: St George Bank 
BSB: 112 879 
Account Number: 458 253 659 
 
 

If you elected to send the donation by EFT 
please put your FULL NAME and SUBURB in the reference field of your online banking payment.

 
  


